DRAFT

Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Virtual Meeting-Remote Participation

January 18, 2022
Present:
Karen Raus (KAR),  Cindy Brown (CB), Thomas Schmitt (TS), Hugh Morton (HM), Bob McCarthy (BM), Kevin Rioux (KR), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB), Tracy Priestner (TP)

Absent:
Gary Carreiro (GC)

Also Present:
Nicole Pearsall (NP), Town Accountant

KAR opened the meeting at 6:30 p.m. 

KAR read the following:
Under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) – Meeting being recorded. Pursuant to Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, §18, and the Governor’s March 15, 2020 Order imposing strict limitations on the number of people that may gather in one place, this meeting of the Westport Finance Committee is being conducted via remote participation. No in-person attendance of members of the public will be permitted, but every effort will be made to ensure that the public can adequately access the proceedings as provided for in the Order.

A reminder that persons who would like to listen to or view this meeting while in progress may do so by following the remote links: https:// meet.google.com/iyj-hnuo-qtk dial in to this number: +1 562-373-2751‬ PIN: 495 232 760#
1.  FY2023 BUDGET MEETINGS:


A. RECREATION:
Dana Stuart ws in attendance to speak about the Recreation Department.  She prepared budgets for FY23 even though it is funded through a revolving account.  The only thing in the operating budget is the director's salary.  She spoke on transferring the food pantry to the Westport Grange and the programs that are in the works.

B. VETERANS:
Carol Freitas, Veterans Service Officer, was in attendance to discuss the FY23 budget.  The budget is level funded.  No significant cuts.  Benefits are reimbursed 75% by the state with a one year lag.  

C. ASSESSORS:
Steve Medeiros, Chair and Theo Gabriel, Assistant Assessor, were in attendance to discuss the FY23 budget.  The cut to budget A is $6,923 in salaries.  Budget B increase is for promotion of a clerk.  They spoke on the valuations and the tax levy.
2.  OVERRIDE DISCUSSION:
KAR stated the Shorelines has been actively reporting the necessity of the override.  BB said we can send letters to the editor as well.  KAR said that the BOS is meeting this evening and the administrator is presenting the rollup budget to them.  
3.  TOWN ACCOUNTANT OFFICE & RECORDING CLERK:
The clerks position has been posted.  KAR asked if anyone new someone who may be interested in the position.
4.  LIAISON REPORTS:
TS said the CIPC meeting was postponed to 1/25.  CB said the campground committee met.  The school committee has made a formal request to transfer the property to them.  BB said he met with HM, KAR and CB last Saturday with a Westport citizen to work on dealing with the override.  TS said Long Term Building Committee is meeting next week.
5.  MINUTES:
None
6.  TOPICS FOR NEXT AGENDA:
KAR reminded the next meeting is on the 25th.  We need to add Cemetery and Police to the agenda.
Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 p.m. was made by TP and seconded by KR and the roll call vote in favor was unanimous.  The next scheduled meeting will be on January 25th at 6:30 p.m. remotely due to the pandemic.  

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Pearsall, Recording Clerk
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